              Winchester League of Women Voters Steering Committee  

                                    Minutes from January 9, 2012

Host:  Gloria Legvold

Facilitator :  Susan Verdicchio

Secretary:  Tamara Leaf

1. December Minutes were approved.
2. Membership – Susan L. reported that to date there have been 41 renewals and 4 new members. Last year membership yielded $4,074. and so far $3,005. . Need to push fundraising and not membership from fiscal perspective. New members are needed to keep the WLWV vital.  Will re-visit membership drive following March Fundraiser.
3. Susan L. to set-up a PayPal account.

4. Website – JoAnn, Susan L. and Susan V.

 Discussed the work of setting up and then the task of on-going care and up-dates. MaryAnn and Betsy C.. may want to do this. Thought needs to be given to who might be an appropriate candidate for this job. 

5. March 3rd Fundraiser – Jean H, Juanita and Tamara

 Reviewed templates for invitations and made a selection. It was decided that each Steering Committee member will be responsible for 10 invitations with the expectation that each person will sell a minimum of 6. Helen B. , Marlene M, Shirley M, Dottie B. and Betsy K. are willing to help.  Agreed that the price will be $50. for an individual and $85.  for a couple. Juanita will let the group know when the invitations are ready to be picked-up. A list of merchants to ask for donations will be distributed  with each member of the Steering Committee needing to ask 5 merchants. Please remember that donations are not tax deductible. MaryEllen  L. was pleased to be this year’s recipient. Judy M. will do the presentation. Susan V. and Leslie will take care of posters. Susan V. will check with Community Music School to see if there might be an available student.
6. March 18th – A Day at the Races – at the High School from 2:00-4:00 (?) It will be known by Feb. 5th if there are any contested seats.
7. Trivia Bee  and Chamber of Commerce – “Women Helping Women”. It appears that there’s too much going on this year.
8. “Winchester in Transition” is a collaborative program with Winchester Multicultural Network on Feb. 11th.  – www.gettoit.org (WIT). Gloria described the way this event is structured. Susan V. will lead a discussion.
9. National Consensus Study on Privatization in April – Gloria will explore collaborating with Arlington and Lexington.
10. Absentee ballot effort will be coordinated by Jo-Ann and Leslie. Jo-Ann will pick up the applications and Leslie will talk to PTO’s about adding this into newsletters. Discussed the possibility of distributing materials during the Mahoney’s Winter Markets on Saturdays.

11. Spring book reading is coming-up. Suggestion was made to read  “The Vagina Monologue” which is a quick read. Leslie raised the possibility of the League developing a list of good civic reads and perhaps partnering with Bookends 
